



# Lake-Noxen Elementary School Newsletter



Doug Klopp, Principal

March 2024

#### **SCHOOL CALENDAR**

Sunday, March 10th Daylight Savings Turn Clocks Forward

•••••

Early Dismissal 1:00 pm/Act 80 March 21

.....

Full Act 80 Non-Student Day March 22

.....

Early Dismissal 1:00 pm March 27

.....

Holiday Recess - No School March 28, 29 & April 1



#### 2nd Marking Period Honor Roll

**Congratulations** to the following students who were named to the Honor Roll for the second marking period: Aria Butler, Rilynn Gunshore, Connor Hosey, Addison Jeziorski, Lily Krause, Tyler Krogulski, Colby McDonald, Sophia Moran, Kaine Pauley, Jessica Simoson, and Mallory Smigielski.

Sixth grade students are eligible for the academic honor roll by maintaining an overall average of 93% or above in all major subject areas, receive no failing grade in any other subject and possess a good attendance record.

#### **Excuses and Dismissal Notes**

Parents are asked to use the district forms for all absence and early dismissals. Forms can be found on the district website, you may send in a note or contact the school's office to request additional forms to be sent home. Please keep in mind excuses are due to the school within three (3) days of an absence. If a student misses 3 consecutive days, you may request make up work and a doctor note is required. After 10 parent notes, a doctor note will be required for the remainder of the school year for each day absent.

#### **PSSA Testing Schedule**

Lake-Noxen students in grade 3 through 6 will participate in Pennsylvania System of School Assessment testing. 5th and 6th graders will take the English/Language Arts and Math tests while, 3rd grade students will have ELA, Math and Science testing. Please ensure that your child is in school during testing dates and avoid tardiness and early dismissals during the following testing dates.

ELA: April 22-26 Math & Science: April 29 - May 3

### Kindergarten Registration

Kindergarten registration is scheduled for May 22, 2024 at Lake-Noxen Elementary School. Appointment times have not yet been set. Plan on bringing your student to the registration for screenings. Contact Tina Judge, the district registrar, with any questions at 570-255-2815. All parents/guardians <u>MUST</u> complete the online registration prior to May 22th.

Online registration will open on April 1, 2024.

# **Food Drive Success**



546 items collected for B&B Food Pantry in Noxen!

Mr. Williams collected 97, Dr. Mcdonald collected 101. Both classes received a donut party.

## **Rewarded for Math Improvement**



Mrs. Dyrli presented certificates to the students who improved the most in their fifth grade mathematics benchmark. The certificate includes a free pass donated by Sky Zone in Pittston.

# **Chorus Fundraiser at Buff City Soap**



The Lake-Lehman Elementary Chorus is having a fundraiser at Buff City Soap in Wilkes-Barre on Thursday, March 21st from 3 to 7 pm. In addition to their line of products, there will be a limited edition soap specifically created for the Lake-Lehman Elementary Chorus. 20% of your entire order, no matter what you purchase, will go towards the chorus. Thank you and happy shopping!

**6th Grade BUG Program** 



BUG is a Lake-Lehman Bringing Up Grades program for sixth grade students. If they maintain their average or bring up their grade from the previous marking period in the subject that they have chosen, they receive a certificate of completion and an award each time they do. At the end of the school year, students who achieve their goal, will be presented with their certificate at the 6th grade awards program along with a special ice cream treat! So far, students who have raised their grades for the 2nd marking period received a free frosty from Wendy's for a year!

# **2nd Grade Global Play Day**











Pictured are Dr. McDonald's students.